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Medicines Classification Committee Secretary  
Medsafe  
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Wellington 6145 
via email: committees@moh.govt.nz  
 
Dear Jessica, 

 
MEDICINES CLASSIFICATION COMMITTEE (MCC) 

COMMENTS TO THE 62nd MEETING AGENDA Thursday 11th April 2019 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments on the Agenda for the 62nd meeting of the 
Medicines Classification Committee. 
 
The Pharmaceutical Society of New Zealand Inc. (the Society) is the professional association 
representing over 3,000 pharmacists, from all sectors of pharmacy practice.  We provide to 
pharmacists professional support and representation, training for continuing professional 
development, and assistance to enable them to deliver to all New Zealanders the best 
pharmaceutical practice and professional services in relation to medicines.  The Society 
focuses on the important role pharmacists have in medicines management and in the safe 
and quality use of medicines. 
 
Regarding the agenda items for the above meeting of the Medicines Classification 
Committee, The Pharmaceutical Society would like to note the following comments for 
consideration: 
 
6.1 Reclassification of Ropivacaine up to 10 mg/mL, solution for injection – proposed 
reclassification from prescription medicine to prescription except classification 
(Podiatrists Board of New Zealand) 
 
The Society supports the application to reclassify Ropivacaine.  
 
6.2 Reclassification of Bupivacaine up to 0.5% w/v in combination with adrenaline – proposed 
reclassification from prescription medicine to prescription except classification 
(Podiatrists Board of New Zealand) 
 
The Society supports the application to reclassify Bupivacaine.  
The Society supports the reclassification of Bupivacaine and adrenaline if there are sufficient 
safety mechanisms in place to reduce any patient risks with the use of these combination 
products. 
 

Thank you for consideration of this submission.  I would be happy to discuss any aspect of this 
submission further, if required. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Chris Jay 
Manager Practice and Policy 










